
MANOR/CASTLE WARDS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
 

Tuesday 18th December 2018 
 

Grianan Centre at 7:30pm 
 

 
1. Welcome:    The Chair welcomed all present. 
 
 Present: 
Eric Anderson (Chair), Dolene Anne Smith (Treasurer/Secretary), Gordon Murray 
(councillor). 
  
In Attendance:  Katie M Maciver, C Macdonald, Mary Macleod, Norrie Mackenzie, 
Phemie Ferguson, Chris Kelso, Marion Mackenzie, Cathie Macleod, Susie Morrison.  
 
2. Apologies: No formal apologies were given.  
 
3. Minutes of Previous Meetings 
The Minutes were read out, discussed and unanimously approved. 
 
4. Matters Arising 
A trial traffic order has been put in place at Assaye Place which is specified only for 
visitors and residents. There was discussion about the possibility of traffic lights at the 
Manor roundabout. 
 
5. Manor and Castle Senior citizens trip 
Confirmation for who will be attending will be clarified by a certain date. Suggestions 
were given on which places to visit. The residents lunch will be the week after New Year.  
The recent Santa Run was mentioned and it was emphasised Neil Mackay was very 
helpful and there was a good turnout especially at Bain Square. Fundraising ideas for 
next year were noted.  
 
6. A.O.C.B. 

 CNES have given £4,700 for upgrading the Playpark at Columbia Place.  
 Provisioning for extra pavements and also traffic lights being implemented in 

time for the building of the new Lewis Residential Care Home. 
 
7. Update on Finances  The latest amount is £5,979.86 

 
8. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 15th of January at 7:30pm.  


